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	State of California
	Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation

	

	Memorandum

	

	Date     :
	 

	

	To        :
	 

	From     :
	California Medical Facility, Vacaville 95696-2000



	Subject:
	confidential attorney call INFORMATION


I am required to inform you and all others that an attorney should primarily communicate with his client via legal mail or attorney visiting per the California Code of Regulations, Title 15 section 3282(g)(6). Confidential phone calls are not permitted at CMF on a regular basis and occasional calls will only be permitted if the attorney can prove to me in writing why the issue is so urgent that a confidential phone call is warranted. Simply stated, confidential phone calls are for emergencies only.

Per California Code of Regulations, Title 15 section 3282(g)(6), it is within the discretion of the institution head, or his/her designee (Litigation Coordinator), to approve or deny a confidential call. As long as the attorney/client communication privilege is not violated, a confidential call may be denied where the institution head, or his/her designee, determines that normal legal mail or attorney visits were appropriate means of communication and were not reasonably utilized by the inmate or attorney. Where demand for confidential calls seriously burdens institutional operations, the institution head, or his/ her designee, shall prioritize confidential calls. 

There are many ways for an attorney to communicate with an inmate client including collect phone calls to the attorney made on the inmate pay phone, attorney visiting, occasional non-confidential calls facilitated by staff on a non-recorded state telephone line (in times when collect calls cannot be accepted) and legal mail. Confidential calls for inmates are very burdensome and costly to the department as the staff member facilitating the call has to vacate their office space (and regular job duties) to facilitate the call. In certain cases, such as inmates receiving Department of State Hospital (DSH) care or who have Maximum custody (ASU), a confidential phone call may not be able to be facilitated for safety/security reasons. 

With the above being said, I will need a full explanation in writing on official letter head from the attorney as to why the attorney needs to communicate via confidential call and why the above mentioned primary methods for communicating cannot be utilized. Distance is not a sufficient reason in this case. Attached is a Confidential Phone Call Request Form (CDCR 106-A). Please include the filled out attached form and letter from the attorney if they wish to pursue the call. If the requested call is approved, the allotted time will be fifteen minutes.
If the attorney simply would like the inmate to call him or her collect from an inmate payphone, I may be able to facilitate a message to the inmate if he is not housed in an area where he is unable to access the telephone freely (DSH/ASU). I may also be able to make additional arrangements via the inmate’s counselor if you are unable to receive collect calls; however, although the call will take place on an unrecorded telephone line, the call will not be truly confidential unless the above criteria are met (IE-the counselor will still be in the room with the inmate although the telephone will not be on speaker phone).  If the attorney would like to arrange a legal visit, please email me or call my assistant, Sarah Lee at 707-449-6520. If this legal visit is in relation to an upcoming lifer hearing, please contact our BPH desk for the visit at 707-448-6841 ext. 2443

  

Sincerely,
J.R.Weaver, CCII

Litigation Coordinator

California Medical Facility

(707) 449-6510
ƒ CDC 1617 (3/89)

